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Dear Colleagues:
Many of you have expressed your concern that the Tuition Match program was halted mid-spring 2015, along with the “waivers” of out-of-state tuition for funded graduate students.  As you know, the Tuition Match program was initiated in 2009 when I became interim dean with money swept at the end of each year from the graduate tuition remission budgets that you held in your units until October 2013.  The university stopped escalating graduate tuition remission budgets in 2007, the effect of which is that your unit tuition remission budgets no longer cover the tuition required to match your CAR funded stipends, and of course, that means there is no longer tuition to be “swept” at the end of the year.  In fact, we project that this year there will be deficit of over $1.5 million in the unit tuition budgets that SIGS oversees, a deficit that will continue to rise annually unless the university begins to escalate the tuition remission budgets.
SIGS has been working on a proposal that will address this deficit as well as bring back a modified version of the Tuition Match program, which the Provost and the Budget Office has approved.  Please note that while this plan funds as many CAR supported students as before, it will not allow us to fund tuition for as many additional students supported by grants, endowments, or distance education.  My goal, which the Provost shares, is to continue to advocate for an increase in tuition budgets each year so that eventually we are able to provide the non-resident tuition differential for a all students for whom you can fund stipends.  Unfortunately, we are not there yet.
The SIGS proposal is based on these premises:
· The Graduate Tuition Remission budgets will be held centrally and escalated each year beginning immediately
· Current CAR funded students (approximately 610 throughout the institution) will all be billed at resident rates, and each unit will receive a letter detailing the number of stipends they have that are CAR funded, for which SIGS will provide tuition remission.  Because we estimate the cost of tuition for this proposal based on the typical ratio of students receiving full tuition (nine credit hours or more per semester) to students in candidacy, there will no longer be unit tuition budgets per se.  You will be able to fund only the number of students for whom you have CAR funded stipends.  But you will no longer have to worry about the ratio of in-state students to out-of-state students, because all students in these CAR positions will be billed at resident rates.
· Billing CAR funded students at the resident rate produces a pool of funds which we will use to reinstate the Tuition Match program.  We will use this pool primarily to fund the non-resident tuition portion for students who are funded outside of the CAR positions:  those students supported by grants, endowments, distance education or other departmental funds.  This pool will help us support an additional 65 students across the institution, and our priority will be doctoral students. We have asked that this pool be increased annually as well as be escalated along with the tuition remission budget. 
· We will continue to fund a small number of masters students (20% or fewer), in addition to those funded by the CAR stipend accounts, that contribute to the goals of the strategic plan as long as they are receiving stipend and health insurance from another source.

Because this plan funds only half as many additional students as we were able to fund in the past three years with our Tuition Match program, we know that some of you will still be disappointed.  Please know that we will continue to advocate for investments in graduate education, and we will continue to work with you to try to support as many students as possible. We appreciate the Provost and the Budget Office for working with us on this goal.    

Best,

Beth A. Boehm
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